
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Garden Grove Education Association 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

President: Bridget Holdermann, Electronic Communication AdNotes – Nov 3, 2023 
12912 Brookhurst St, #360, Garden Grove (714) 638-7480 www.ggea.org 

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

GGEA Mission Statement: 
GGEA is an association of educators who advocate for the well-being of our 

membership and the students we serve. 
 

GGEA 2022-2023 Goal: 
Engage membership through internal organizing to build a stronger union.  

	

 
SPECIAL EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING – Monday, November 6 
 
Special Education and General Education Educators are welcome to attend and provide their 
insight on how to best support our students with special needs. Zoom meeting information and 
link are below. 
 
Topic: GGEA SPED Committee Zoom Meeting 
Time: 3:30 pm on Monday, November 6 
 
Join Zoom Meeting: https://ggusd-
us.zoom.us/j/98695779763?pwd=QUtkdnhXQzJxZTVDK3F1YVV4d25jZz09 
 

• Meeting ID: 986 9577 9763 
• Passcode: meeting 

 
 
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME ENDS 
 
REMINDER: Daylight Savings Time ends this weekend, we all fall back an hour. Enjoy 
your extra hour of sleep. 

 



 
NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE 

 
 

Negotiations Update for 2023-2024 
11/2/2023 

 
The GGEA bargaining team met with the District 11/2/23 at the GGEA office. GGEA and GGUSD 
discussed 

• Presenter pay 
• 2025-2026 Calendar 
• Preschool Assessment Center working conditions 
• Changes to the SPED Side Letter 

 
Agreements reached: 

• Extra duty pay for teachers in Musical Director positions. 
• Article 12.3i TK - 6 Assignments 
• Remove: 

o Department Chair-Elementary Music Teacher Annual Rate of 4% of Group 1, Step 
1 * 

• Article 12.3j VAPA Assignments* 
• *These assignments are separate from the Visual and Performance assignments in sections 

12.3a 7-8 Assignments and 12.3b 9-12 Assignments 
o Department Chair - Elementary Instrumental Music Annual Rate of 4% of Group 1, 

Step 1* 
o Department Chair - General Music  Annual Rate of 4% of Group 1, Step 1* 
o Department Chair - Elementary Art  Annual Rate of 4% of Group 1, Step 1* 
o Department Chair - Elementary Dance Annual Rate of 4% of Group 1, Step 1* 

• GGUSD recognizes the need for extra duty pay for musicals. Extra-duty pay is what would 
be offered. 

• Adding TK-6 Grade Level Chair Election procedures to the contract 
• Changes to the PAR side letter. 

o There will be one (1) formal interview of the candidate with all Joint Panel members 
and one (1) unannounced classroom observation by teacher and administrator who 
are Joint Panel members. 

 
The next bargaining session is November 30, 2023. 

 
Your GGEA team includes: Tamra Wood (Chair), Sarah Held, Arquilla Howard, Joe Miller, Theo 

Vo, and Paul Kim (Executive Director). 
 

NEW CTA MEMBERSHIP CARDS 
 
Look for your new CTA Membership Card, it should arrive in the mail with the most recent issue 
of the California Educator. 
 
 
 



NEW EDUCATORS 
 
See the flyer below for an opportunity to get together for food, beverages, and 
fellowship. 
 
 
GGEA Office: 12912 Brookhurst St., Suite 365 
 
When: November 13 at 3:30 p.m. 

 



ASSISTANCE LEAGUE OF GARDEN GROVE 
At GGEA's October 24 Rep Council meeting Sally Hickman, President of the Assistance 
League of Garden Grove, spoke to members about Operation School Bell and their 
upcoming fundraiser, Baskets and Bargains. If you are looking for something to do the 
weekend before Thanksgiving, I encourage you to check out their fundraiser. All 
proceeds will benefit Operation School Bell. For more information about the Assistance 
League of Garden Grove, click on the link: 
 
https://www.assistanceleaguegardengrove.org 
 

 



OPTING OUT OF PARENT SQUARE NOTIFICATIONS 
 
Recently GGEA received a request from members regarding how to opt out of the 
messages from the District. 
 
Below is the information and link provided by the District: In their account profile, under 
Notification settings, they can turn off receiving posts via email, text and/or app. They 
can choose to turn them off from the district but leave them on from their school site if 
they choose. They can also turn off alerts. They cannot turn off receiving urgent alerts 
from the district. They would need to unsubscribe to do this which would disable their 
account. 
 
Here's a help article on notification settings: Manage Your Notification Settings 
 
MESSAGE FROM THE RETIREMENT COMMITTEE 
 
Whether you are at the beginning, middle, or near the end of your career it's a good 
idea to attend a retirement workshop. There are several online workshops available in 
the upcoming year. Click on the link below to sign up for a date. If you are nearing 
retirement and have not set up an appointment with a CalSTRS planning consultant, 
then I highly recommend that you do this sooner rather than later. 
 
RETIREMENT WORKSHOPS 2023-24 
 
 
HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE – IMAD AWARD 
 
Know a GGEA member who volunteers their time and energy to benefit the school community or 
the community at large? GGEA wants to recognize our members who go above and beyond to 
serve students, parents, and/or colleagues. Submission form available on the GGEA Human 
Rights Committee webpage. A pdf form is also available for download (Click on the flyer below). 
GGEA - Garden Grove Education Association 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2023-2024 CTA HUMAN RIGHTS AWARDS 
 

 
 
 



ORANGE SERVICE CENTER COUNCIL – HUMAN RIGHTS POSTER CONTEST 

 



 
 



CTA CONFERENCES 
There are several upcoming conferences for the 2023/2024 school year. The GGEA Board of 
Directors usually approves reimbursement for approximately 3-4 members to attend. However, 
anyone can attend a conference at their own expense. Registration and information for CTA 
Conferences can be found on the CTA website at: 

https://www.cta.org/conferences 
ADVOCATE ARTICLES 
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Contact Information 
GGEA President: Bridgett Holdermann 
phone: 714-638-7480 
fax: 714-638-9167 
email: President, Bridgett Holdermann: president@ggea.org 

Executive Director, Paul Kim: exec@ggea.org 
Associate Staff Membership, Susan Kaylor: membership@ggea.org 
Associate Staff Reception, Jenny Gonzalez: jennyg@ggea.org 

website: www.ggea.org 
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